
P r o - L i f e  W a c o  
4200 Grim Ave., Waco, TX  76710 

254-644-0407 (cell) 
prolifewaco@gmail.com 

 

April 7, 2016 

 

Kerry Sullivan, President 

Bank of America Charitable Foundation 

Bank of America Corporate Center 

Charlotte, NC 28255 
 

Dear Ms. Sullivan, 
 

I know we share an interest in bringing an end to the Protest Bank of 

America movement. On the pro-life side, we do not believe that an organization 

as hyper-controversial as Planned Parenthood is a reasonable entity for inclusion 

in a corporate matching grant program. Planned Parenthood is the leader of the 

U.S. abortion industry—323,999 abortions in 2014. Additionally, for nearly a 

year, Planned Parenthood is been embroiled in controversy over its role in the 

market for fetal organs from aborted babies. The pro-life/pro-abortion contention 

has subsequently reached an unprecedented level. I would not have launched 

ProtestBOA last September were it not for revelations about Planned 

Parenthood harvesting and marketing fetal organs. 

 

Additionally, I want to note that Planned Parenthood is so unlike typical 

nonprofits with its huge involvement in partisan politics. In fact, Planned 

Parenthood CEO Cecile Richards has been on leave from Planned Parenthood 

to join the Hillary Clinton campaign for the presidency. I enclose a few items 

regarding this involvement. These are only a drop in the bucket.  

 

I ask you to look at this short video in which Cecile Richards endorsed 

Hillary Clinton. 

https://youtu.be/qvML-lIdWOI 

Using my tax dollars, Ms. Richards is all-in for unrestricted abortion. Using my 

retirement and small donations to my 501c3 non-profit, I will do what I can to 

counter the shedding of innocent blood. The controversy is deep and will be 

prolonged. I simple ask Bank of America to not take sides in this battle. 

 

I ask you to reconsider your inclusion of Planned Parenthood in your 

matching grants program. I am well aware that you do not include all 501c3 non-

profits as designated by the IRS.  Planned Parenthood should not be in the 

included category. 

 

I will be in Charlotte next week to protest. I would welcome the opportunity 

to visit with you to resolve the issues of Protest Bank of America. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

John Pisciotta 

Director of Pro-Life Waco 

Creator and Administrator for Hometown Pro-Life Action (Facebook group) 

https://youtu.be/qvML-lIdWOI

